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16th December 2022 

 

Dear Parent/Carer, 

As we come to the close of 2022 and the end of our autumn term, it gives us the opportunity to 

reflect and prepare for 2023. 

As ever, there is a vast amount to comment on with each and everyone of our pupils achieving 

something within the last term. This wouldn’t be possible without the hard work of the team within 

school, and yourselves.  

So, on behalf of the governing body, a huge thank you to for supporting the school and to the team 

for ensuring positive learning always takes place in a welcoming and supportive learning 

environment. 

I have been in school on several occasions and it has always been rewarding to see the continued 

enthusiasm of our pupils engaging with learning. Governors have conducted a range for monitoring 

in school and additionally worked with the School Improvement Advisor, completing a writing 

review. 

The overall behaviour of all our children has been positive and this compliments the comments we 

receive from our visitors into school. Pupils are always pleasant and polite, speaking openly about 

the Positive Behaviour Policy and also the school’s Learning Goals. 

Governors have been busy in the autumn term with a full Governor Body meeting taking place 

coupled with Resources and Pupil Support / Teaching and Learning Committee meetings. We 

continue to challenge the school to ensure the best outcome for all pupils. We have also 

undertaken a monitoring morning in school and the feedback from pupils was amazing, it was also 

a pleasure to see policies and procedures ‘in action’ and have the opportunity to observe learning 

in the classrooms. 

The attendance in autumn term in the main has been positive but as always there is always room 

for improvement and I would ask you to be mindful of attendance of your children in the spring 

term. 

Our Christmas concert was a huge success and all our pupils represented Rothwell Victoria Junior 

School to the highest standard both in their performances and their behaviour. 
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If you would like to find out more about our Governing Body, please find all information on the 
school website. Additionally, please find below a list of all governors with their areas of 
responsibility. 
 

All it remains for me to say is I wish you and your families a peaceful Christmas, a healthy and 

prosperous New Year. 

Your sincerely 

Stuart Ward 

Chair of Governors  

  

Monitoring Responsibility Governor 
 

Safeguarding and Child Protection Rachel Ferraby      
rachel.ferraby@victoria-jun.leeds.sch.uk 
 

SEN Rebekah Brown 
rebekah.brown@victoria-jun.leeds.sch.uk 
 

Children Looked After Nicola Hudson 
Nicola.hudson@victoria-jun.leeds.sch.uk 
 

Equalities and British Values Faresh Maisuria 
Faresh.maisuria@victoria-jun.leeds.sch.uk 
 

PE and Primary Sports Funding Stuart Ward 
stuart.ward@victoria-jun.leeds.sch.uk 
 

Attendance Nicola Hudson 
Nicola.hudson@victoria-jun.leeds.sch.uk 
 

Pupil Premium Nicola Hudson 
Nicola.hudson@victoria-jun.leeds.sch.uk 
 

Health and Safety Stuart Ward 
stuart.ward@victoria-jun.leeds.sch.uk 
 

Training Rachel Ferraby      
rachel.ferraby@victoria-jun.leeds.sch.uk 
 

Complaints Stuart Ward 
stuart.ward@victoria-jun.leeds.sch.uk 
 

GDPR Faresh Maisuria 
Faresh.maisuria@victoria-jun.leeds.sch.uk 
 

Health and Wellbeing Stuart Ward 
stuart.ward@victoria-jun.leeds.sch.uk 
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Data and Performance Dimitrious Georgalis 
dimitrious.georgalis@victoria-jun.leeds.sch.uk 
 
Alfie Sansom 
alfie.sansom@victoria-jun.leeds.sch.uk 
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